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Memorial Garden Gets Spruced Up for Fall 
Thanks to a generous gift from Dr. William and Val Stephan (sister and 
brother-in-law of Steve Baloga), the Gazebo in the Memorial Garden 
(actually, the steeple from the original St. George Presbyterian Church) was 
recently sandblasted down to the bare yellow pine and re-painted.  Thanks 
to the Stephans for making this much-needed maintenance possible. 

You may also have noticed that there is completely new sod in the Memorial 
Garden.  Due to the invasion of spurge this summer, Elder Wayne Bartlett 
elected to have the garden re-sodded in mid-August.  The new grass is 
wonderful and really spruces up the Memorial Garden 

 

 
Be sure to visit the Memorial Garden and enjoy the beautiful paint job and 
lovely new lawn. 
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Ruling Elders Monthly Scriptures 

Each month at our stated Session meetings, our Teaching and Ruling 
Elders are invited to share any scripture that has spoken to their hearts in 
the previous month as part of their report.  I encourage our congregation, 
as part of their prayer life for the congregation, our Session and Pastor, to 
review their selections and continue to uphold them and one another in 
prayer. 

The scriptures for August were: 

Rev. Ralph Hebrews 11: 1 Surety of Faith 
Elder Ruth Ann Horvath Ephesians 2:19 All are part of God’s Family 
Elder Catherine Overkamp Luke 14:33 Sacrifice all to follow Christ 
Elder Amy Craig Psalms 54:6-7 Offerings are thanks for God’s 

goodness 
Elder Chris Schleter Psalms 18:1-3 The Lord is my rock & protector 
Elder Gay Cunningham Luke 12:22-31 Store treasure in heaven 
Elder Carolyn Jentzer Matthew 6:25-34 Trust in God to fulfill  your needs 
Elder Jim Horvath Psalms 36:5-9  God’s love & goodness 
Elder Pebble Mowery Mark 11: 24 Believe that God will answer 

prayer 

 

  

Prayer Concerns 
Whatever you ask in my name, this I will do, that the 
Father may be glorified in the Son.  If you ask me 
anything in my name, I will do it  
John 14:13-14 

Gene Carney Charlotte Phipps 
LaVerne Summers Dee Stringham 

Shirley Craig Arlene Prinselaar 
Bob Routh 

Wendy Christianson as she studies for the ministry 
Our sister congregation in Dorogobuzh, Russia 

Those Serving Our Country 

Thanks to our Volunteers 
 Flowers Fellowship 

September 
Sept 1 Shirley Fromknecht Shirley Koch, Gloria, Faye Gray 
Sept 8 Anne & Dave Patten Shirley Fromknecht 
Sept 15 Donna Baker Available 
Sept 22 Available Ruth Ann Horvath 
Sept 29 Available Available 

October 
Oct 6 Dorothy Nichols Available 
Oct 13 Amy & Shirley Craig Fall Festival 
Oct 20 Available Available 
Oct 27 Available Available 

 

Signup on the boards between the narthex and the Fellowship Hall or on our Website gspcsg.org 

Worship Schedule 
8:45 – 9:00 am 

Service of Morning Prayer - Sanctuary 

9:00 – 9:45 am 
Adult Education Classes - CE Building 

Rev. Ralph 
Living Gentile in Mormon Country 

Rev. Harold 
Luke as a great cathedral 

10:15 am 
Children’s Sunday School  

10:30 am 
Traditional Worship - Sanctuary 

11:45 am 
Fellowship Time 

Building Fund Pledge Update 
As you all know, we have a mortgage payment of $1,343.51 due 
each month.  The mortgage has a principal of $184,117 and a 15 
year term. 

Through the end of August, we had received pledges totaling 
$65,456.00 and cash donations of $19,449.45 towards retiring the 
mortgage.  We hope to maintain the tradition of paying off our 
mortgages early. 

If you have pledged to the building fund, thank you.  If you have 
not yet made a pledge, please prayerfully consider how you can 
help us to pay off the mortgage and free funds to be used for 
additional improvements that we need to make. 

  

Deadline for October 
Newsletter 

September 24, 2013 

Welcome New Members 
If you are interested in joining the 

church, please see Clerk of Session Ruth 
Ann Horvath or Rev. Ralph 
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Pastor’s Page 

Rev. Ralph’s Food for Thought 
As the summer draws to a conclusion and we begin to focus our thoughts and energies 
on the coming Fall celebrations and activities I thought I would use the opportunity of 
the slow summer schedule to answer a few questions that I am asked with some 
regularity. 

1. Pastor, when in worship we say together the Apostles Creed we use the 
word “catholic”. Do Presbyterians consider themselves to be Roman 
Catholics?  

No, the word catholic in the creed you might notice is in the lower case and means 
“universal”. Presbyterians believe that on the great tree of Christianity we are merely a 
branch and not the tree. The tree consisting of all the branches represents the 
“universal” and worldwide Christian Church Universal to which we belong. 

2. Pastor, at the end of the service you do the “charge and benediction”, 
very often bowing your head, just what are you doing?  

The “charge” is in essence your mission and you should listen to it thoughtfully. “Benediction” comes from the Latin “Bene 
Dictum” meaning “good words” or “blessing”. With a blessing being a form of prayer, it is appropriate to bow one’s head 
to receive it. 

3. Pastor, there are so many translations of the Bible, which one is the best? 

The one that best speaks to you, some people prefer the poetic language of the King James Bible and some like the easy 
readability of the Living Bible. However I prefer a version for study that is faithful in translating the original Hebrew and 
Greek of the earliest Bibles. At the moment, in my thinking, the New American Standard is the most accurate and 
readable. In worship we use the New Revised Standard which itself if a fine translation but is a little more readable and a 
little less accurate in its translation. As I said, use the one that best leads you to the Lord and nourishes your faith. 

Hope this answered some of your questions, any more, just ask! 

May the conclusion of the summer bring you rest, peace and contentment in the Lord! 

In Christ 
Rev. Ralph 

 

Upcoming Sunday Adult Education Topics 

Rev. Ralph: Living Gentile in Mormon Country 

Rev. Harold: Luke – looking at the gospel of Luke a new way. Our study will look at Luke as a great cathedral with 
windows, stained glass windows, shedding light on Jesus as savior and Lord. 

**Pastor Note Regarding Hospital Visitation: ** 
Please keep in mind that with the federal laws that went into force a number of years ago, hospitals are no longer allowed to 
give out any information in regards to patients to visitors, including clergy.  Unless a visitor requests a specific name, the hospital 
desk is not allowed to give out any information, including religious affiliation. 

So, if you or a family member is hospitalized please alert the Pastor, your Deacon, or the church office.  Otherwise, we will not 
be informed of your presence there and unable to assist or offer pastoral care. 

 

 

“Your faith has saved you; go in peace.” 

Luke 7:50 NASB 
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Choir Notes 
“Choir Season” has officially arrived and we are all looking forward to a great year for our choirs!   Bell Choir 
rehearsals will begin on Tuesday, September 3rd at 3:45 p.m., and the Chancel Choir rehearsals will begin on 
Thursday, September 5th, also at 3:45 p.m.  We welcome anyone who wishes to sing in the Chancel Choir.  If you 
have had experience in playing Bells, please let me know as we are always in need of substitute ringers. 

Looking forward to seeing you at rehearsals! 
 Barbara McConnell  
Music Director  

Christian Education 
There are two very important Dates for you to reserve on your Calendars: 

October 13, 2013 

From 11:30 am to 2:00 pm we will celebrate our Fall Festival to kick off the new church year.  We’ll have more 
about this fun event in the October newsletter.  If you would be willing to show us your hobbies, crafts, etc., please 
contact me at 703-9504. 

This is one way for us to get to know each other better. 

November 16, 2013 

CALLING ALL CHILDREN – “Christmas Blessings” – our Children’s Advent Workshop from 9:30 am to Noon. 

On November 16, we will have an Advent Workshop for children age 3 and up.  This advent workshop will be a 
musical marvel of CHIRSTMAS BLESSINGS.  We will be putting together our very own bell choir!  We will learn two 
Christmas Carols using our own set of bells.  Let all your neighbors’ children and grandchildren know about this 
wonderful opportunity.  Register by calling the church office as soon as possible. 628-9158. 

In Christian love,   
Catherine Overkamp 

Church Growth 
Help us kick off the new church year!  Good Shepherd Presbyterian Church will celebrate our Fall Festival on Sunday, 
October 13, 2013, from 11:30 am to 2:00 pm.  There will be food, games, displays and other activities to help you 
get enthused and reacquainted with our mission and our fellowship.  Mark your calendars now as this is the one 
event you do not want to miss! 

Watch for further details on our website, our October newsletter and in your bulletins. 
Gay Cunningham 

Fellowship 
After a quiet summer, it is time to get ready for fall. 

On Sunday, October 13, Good Shepherd will celebrate autumn and the beginning of the church year.  There will be a 
pot luck lunch after the morning service.  We will serve chili dogs, chips, coleslaw and beverages.  Bring your best 
dessert or salad to help us celebrate.  Watch for sign-up sheets in September. 

We still have plenty of choice dates available to serve coffee after worship.  Even if you don’t bake, here are cookies 
in the kitchen pantry to use and you can help us out by brewing the coffee and putting it out.  Serving coffee is a 
great way to get to say “Hello,” to visitors and friends. 

Thank you all for your help during the year. 

We are looking forward to Fall Fest.  See you there. 
Carolyn Jentzer 
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Mission/Outreach 
August was very quiet and we will be in a bit of a lull until we start preparations for the CROP Walk, scheduled for 
November 9, in October. 

Some of you may have seen Rev. Ralph wearing a shirt with the PCUSA logo and our name on it.  Don’t let him be 
the only one with a shirt.  We will be taking orders from the congregation at the Fall Festival.  We can get shirts, 
golf towels, baseball caps, laptop bags and a number of other items.  We’ll have more information and prices in 
October. 

The Mission/Outreach Committee is still seeking members. If you are interested in joining our group, please let me 
know. 

May God’s blessings continue to shine upon each and every one of us. 
Chris Schleter 

Parish Nursing Ministry 
Your Parish Nursing Ministry has scheduled the first two Brown Bag Lunches for this fall! 

 Wednesday, September 18th, at Noon, Anita Stiens, Community Outreach Specialist with the Alzheimer’s 
Association, will speak on “Know The Ten Signs—Understanding Memory Changes.”  She will discuss what to 
look for, myths vs. reality, and when it is time to be concerned. 

 Wednesday, October 16th, Noon, Anita Stiens will return to talk about “When Memory Changes Affect Your 
Life—Resources & Coping Strategies.”  She will discuss the importance of early evaluation and treatment, 
what resources are available to you in this area, how to take action, and the importance of a healthy lifestyle. 

Bring your lunch, and we will provide a beverage and a yummy dessert! 

Our fall Red Cross Blood Drive will be on Monday, November 18th from 9 a.m. to 1 p.m. in the CE Building, so SAVE 
YOUR BLOOD!!! 

Anne Patten 

Prayer Chain 
I would ask anyone in the congregation that would like to join in prayers for the ill, people with problems, or those 
with happy news like a mending body to please contact Louise Routh at 628-7725 or on her cell 229-4733. 

All prayers are important. 
 Louise Routh 

Presbyterian Women 
Contrary to what was announced in last month’s newsletter, PW WILL have a rummage sale next year - on March 
28th and 29th!  We will be collecting rummage on the first and third Sundays of each month.  

If you have any questions, please contact Evelyn Morgan or Nancy Linden. 

Thank you for all your support. 
Carolyn Jentzer, co-moderator 

Stephen Ministry 
Stephen Ministers and Good Shepherd Presbyterian Church 
We continue to be blessed with a wonderful group of Stephen Ministers.  Stephen Ministers provide high-quality, 
confidential, Christ-centered care and support to people experiencing grief, divorce, cancer, job loss, loneliness, 
disability, relocation and other life difficulties.  All interactions with Stephen Ministers are completely confidential. 

We have thirteen Stephen Ministers in our congregation, eleven of whom have been assigned care receivers.  They 
are led by Rev. Ralph, Bob McGrath and Anne Patten. 

We encourage members of the congregation who believe they would benefit from working with a Stephen Minister 
to see Rev. Ralph, Anne Patten or Bob McGrath.  
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Stewardship 
A Stewardship Minute for September - “Bearing Fruit for Jesus” 

We are excited to tell you that our stewardship theme for this year is Bearing Fruit for Jesus!: His Grace and 
Power at Work within You. This will start on October 13, 2013.  The following is an introduction to what God’s 
Word says about bearing fruit: 

Jesus said, “Abide in me, and I in you. As the branch cannot bear fruit of itself, unless it abides in the vine, so 
neither can you, unless you abide in me. I am the vine, you are the branches; he who abides in me, and I in him, he 
bears much fruit; for apart from me you can do nothing” (John 15:4-5). Fruit characterizes the life of the Christian 
steward. It is interesting to note that, in this passage above, Jesus did not say, “You should bear fruit.” He stated 
that when we abide in him, it follows naturally that we will bear fruit.  

Paul explained to the Galatians what that fruit is: “The fruit of the Spirit is love, joy, peace, patience, kindness, 
goodness, gentleness, faithfulness, and self-control.” “Since we live by the Spirit,” Paul exhorted, “let us keep in step 
with the Spirit. Let us not become conceited, provoking and envying each other” (Galatians 5:25-26). As children of 
God, we have this fruit because his Spirit lives in us. We do not bear fruit as a result of our own efforts, but we do 
cease to bear fruit when we give in to our sinful natures, becoming, in Paul’s words, “conceited, provoking and 
envying each other.” 

Just as fruit needs light for its growth and maturation, so do Christians need to have their lives illumined by Christ. 
They then are able to produce spiritual fruit and shed that light on the world around them. Ephesians 5:11 cautions 
us to, “Have nothing to do with the fruitless deeds of darkness” but to “Live as children of light (for the fruit of the 
light consists in all goodness, righteousness and truth) and find out what pleases the Lord” (Ephesians 5:8-9). 

We discover God’s will through his word and through prayer. As Paul prayed for the Colossians, we, too, can ask 
God “to fill [us] with the knowledge of his will through all spiritual wisdom and understanding . . . in order that [we] 
may live a life worthy of the Lord and may please him in every way: bearing fruit in every good work . . .” 
(Colossians 1:9-10). 

God has plans and uses for our lives. When we abide in Christ, we will be fruitful. We will discover and follow his 
plan, and we will use the gifts he has given us in ministry to the people of the world. 

© Copyright Parish Publishing, LLC  May not be copied without permission.  www.parishpublishing.org 

The Stewardship Committee looks forward to studying and growing with each of you as we learn how to “Bear Fruit 
for Jesus” through newsletter articles and Bible Studies in October. 

Amy Craig 

Website Update 
The first week in August was a turbulent time for our website, gspcsg.org.  All external links on our website were 
down from late Monday, August 5th, through mid-afternoon on Tuesday, August 6th.  During this time, there was no 
access to newsletters, Brown Bag Lunch recordings, pledge cards and the Flowers & Fellowship reservation calendar.  
The external server that we used to store these items was taken offline without notice on August 5th and all content 
was transferred to a new server on August 6th. 

If that wasn’t enough, we were notified on August 6th that the site that hosts our website, forministry.com, will 
cease hosting services on October 31.  We will be moving the website to a new host and, during the move, will be 
completely revamping the content and format.  Look for the new, improved gspcsg.org in mid-October.  The address 
will stay the same and we’ll keep all of the content you’re used to seeing but we’ll be adding new content and a new 
look for the re-launch.  If you have suggestions for items you’d like to see on the website, please let me know. 

I hope you’ll visit the website soon and often! 

Chris Schleter 
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SEPTEMBER 2013 
Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

1 
Dixie Care & Share 

PW Rummage Collection 

8:45 
am Prayer Service 
9:00 
am Adult Education 
10:30 
am Communion Worship 
11:45 
am Fellowship 
5:00 
pm Bible Study 

@Clingan's Home 
 

2 
Labor Day 

1:00
pm Shawl Ministry 

 

3 
9:00 
am Staff Meeting 
11:00
am Women's Bible Study 

@ Egg & I 
3:00 
pm Exercise Class 
3:45 
pm Bell Choir 

 

4 
11:00 
am Women's Bible Study 

@ Promenade 
Bakery 

1:00 
pm Stephen Ministry 

Supervision Group 
Meeting 

 

5 
9:30 
am 

Parish Nursing 
Ministry Meeting 

11:00 
am Men's Bible Study @ 

Cracker Barrel 
3:00 
pm Exercise Class 
3:45 
pm 

Chancel Choir 
 

6 
7:45 
am Men's Bible Study @ 

Bishop's 
10:00 
am Stephen Ministry 

Supervision Group 
Meeting 

 

7 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

8 
8:45 
am Prayer Service 
9:00 
am Adult Education 
10:30 
am Worship 
11:45 
am Fellowship 
11:45 
am Worship Committee 

Meeting 
11:45 
am Blood Pressures 

Taken 
5:00 
pm Bible Study 

@Clingan's Home 
 

9 
1:00
pm Shawl Ministry 

 

10 
11:00 
am Women's Bible Study 

@ Egg & I 
3:00 
pm Exercise Class 
3:45 
pm Bell Choir 
5:15 
pm Session Meeting 

 

11 
9:30 
am PW Bible Study 
11:00
am Women's Bible Study 

@ Promenade 
Bakery 

 

12 
11:00 
am Men's Bible Study @ 

Cracker Barrel 
3:00 
pm Exercise Class 
3:45 
pm Chancel Choir 

 

13 
7:45
am Men's Bible Study @ 

Bishop's 
 

14 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

15 
PW Rummage Collection 

8:45 
am Prayer Service 
9:00 
am Adult Education 
10:30 
am Worship 
11:45 
am Fellowship 
11:45 
am Deacons Meeting 
5:00 
pm Bible Study 

@Clingan's Home 
 

16 
1:00
pm Shawl Ministry 

 

17 
11:00 
am Women's Bible Study 

@ Egg & I 
3:00 
pm Exercise Class 
3:45 
pm Bell Choir 

 

18 
11:00
am Women's Bible Study 

@ Promenade 
Bakery 

 

19 
11:00 
am Men's Bible Study @ 

Cracker Barrel 
3:00 
pm Exercise Class 
3:45 
pm Chancel Choir 

 

20 
7:45
am Men's Bible Study @ 

Bishop's 
 

21 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

22  
8:45 
am Prayer Service 
9:00 
am Adult Education 
10:30 
am Worship – Pulpit 

Exchange – Rev. Bill 
Youmans from 
Mesquite Preaching 

11:45 
am Fellowship 
5:00 
pm Bible Study 

@Clingan's Home 
 

23  
1:00
pm Shawl Ministry 

 

24  
11:00 
am Women's Bible Study 

@ Egg & I 
3:00 
pm Exercise Class 
3:45 
pm Bell Choir 

 

25  
11:00
am Women's Bible Study 

@ Promenade 
Bakery 

 

26  
11:00 
am Men's Bible Study @ 

Cracker Barrel 
3:00 
pm Exercise Class 
3:45 
pm Chancel Choir 

 

27  
7:45
am Men's Bible Study @ 

Bishop's 
 

28  
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

29  
8:45 
am Prayer Service 
9:00 
am Adult Education 
10:30 
am Worship 
11:45 
am Fellowship 
5:00 
pm Bible Study 

@Clingan's Home 
 

30  
1:00
pm Shawl Ministry 

 

     

 

Congregation News  
Hospice Care 

While there are a number of excellent Hospice providers in our area Rev. Clingan has been consulting with one 
hospice provider for over a year and has firsthand knowledge of their services and work and would like to 
recommend them to you. If you or a loved one are in need of hospice care please contact Rev. Clingan and he 
would be very willing to assist you in the process of receiving this special and compassionate care. 

More Congregation News on page 8  
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Lectionary Readings for September 
Date Reading 1 Reading 2 Gospel 

Sunday, September 1 
Fifteenth Sunday after Pentecost 

Semicontinuous 
 Jeremiah 2:4-13 
 Psalm 81:1, 10-16 
Complementary 
 Proverbs 25:6-7 
 Psalm 112 

Hebrews 13:1-8, 15-16 Luke 14:1, 7-14 

Sunday, September 8 
Sixteenth Sunday after Pentecost 

Semicontinuous 
 Jeremiah 18:1-11 
 Psalm 139:1-6, 13-18 
Complementary 
 Deuteronomy 30:15-20 
 Psalm 1 

Philemon 1-21 Luke 14:25-33 

Sunday, September 15 
Seventeenth Sunday after Pentecost 

Semicontinuous 
 Jeremiah 4:11-12, 22-28 
 Psalm 14 
Complementary 
 Exodus 32:7-14 
 Psalm 51:1-10 

1 Timothy 1:12-17 Luke 15:1-10 

Sunday, September 22 
Eighteenth Sunday after Pentecost 

Semicontinuous 
 Jeremiah 8:18—9:1 
 Psalm 79:1-9 
Complementary 
 Amos 8:4-7 
 Psalm 113 

1 Timothy 2:1-7 Luke 16:1-13 

Sunday, September 29 
Nineteenth Sunday after Pentecost 

Semicontinuous 
 Jeremiah 32:1-3a, 6-15 
 Psalm 91:1-6, 14-16 
Complementary 
 Amos 6:1a, 4-7 
 Psalm 146 

1 Timothy 6:6-19 Luke 16:19-31 

Lectionary Readings for October 
Date Reading 1 Reading 2 Reading 3 

Sunday, October 6 
Twentieth Sunday after Pentecost 

Semicontinuous 
Lamentations 1:1-6 
Lamentations 3:19-26 
or Psalm 137 
Complementary 
Habakkuk 1:1-4; 2:1-4 
Psalm 37:1-9 

2 Timothy 1:1-14 Luke 17:5-10 

Sunday, October 13 
Twenty-first Sunday after Pentecost 

Semicontinuous 
Jeremiah 29:1, 4-7 
Psalm 66:1-12 
Complementary 
2 Kings 5:1-3, 7-15c 
Psalm 111 

2 Timothy 2:8-15 Luke 17:11-19 

Sunday, October 20 
Twenty-second Sunday after Pentecost 

Semicontinuous 
Jeremiah 31:27-34 
Psalm 119:97-104 
Complementary 
Genesis 32:22-31 
Psalm 121 

2 Timothy 3:14-4:5 Luke 18:1-8 

Sunday, October 27 
Twenty-third Sunday after Pentecost 

Semicontinuous 
Joel 2:23-32 
Psalm 65 
Complementary 
Jeremiah 14:7-10, 19-22 
Psalm 84:1-7 

2 Timothy 4:6-8, 16-18 Luke 18:9-14 

More Congregation News 
Award Winning Cookies at Fellowship 

Cookies are always good, but at fellowship on August 18th we were treated to the cookies that won the Sweepstakes 
in the Cookie Baking Competition at the Washington County Fair.  Sandy Paige's smile was great to see as she 
placed her wonderful Herbal Citrus Cookies on our fellowship table.  If you missed fellowship that Sunday you 
missed seeing a crowd go "bananas" over a plate of cookies. 
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Regularly Scheduled Activities 
1st Sunday of Month 
 Dixie Care & Share - contributions of money & food.   
Shawl Ministry 
 Monday  1:00 pm to 3:00 pm 
Exercise with Rev.  Ralph 
 Tuesday 3:00 pm to 3:30 pm 
 Thursday 3:00 pm to 3:30 pm 
Woman’s Bible Studies 
 Tuesday  11:00 am to 12:00 Noon The Egg & I 
 Wednesday 11:00 am to 12:00 Noon Paradise Bakery @Promenade Mall 
Men’s Bible Studies 
 Thursday 11:00 am to 12:00 Noon The Cracker Barrel Restaurant 
 Friday  7:45 am to 8:45 am  Bishop’s 
Choir Practices  
 Tuesday 3:45 pm   Bell Choir 
 Thursday 3:45 pm   Chancel Choir 

An electronic version of this newsletter is available on our website.  You may also request that the newsletter be emailed to 
you by notifying the church office. 

 
Scan this QR code on your Smartphone to 
visit our website. 

 

Church Contact Information 
Office Hours  Secretary in Tue/Thu 9:00 am to Noon 
Office Phone/Fax 435-628-9158 
Office email  presch7@msn.com 
Pastor’s Office Hours Mon-Thu 9:00 am - 11:00 am 
 1:00 pm - 3:00 pm 
Pastor’s Cell 435-705-1867 
Pastor’s email  RevRalph1@msn.com 
Prayer Chain Louise Routh 
 435-628-7725 
Webster www.gspcsg.org 
Website Editor Chris Schleter 
Newsletter Editor Amy Craig 
Newsletter email badger55@infowest.com 
Music Director Barbara McConnell 
Info on Stephen Ministry  www.stephenministries.org 

Church Leadership 2013 
Elders: 
Class of 2014 Wayne Bartlett 673-6657 Grounds 
 Amy Craig 592-0246 Stewardship 
 Cathy Overkamp 703-8257 Christian Ed 
Class of 2015 Mary Contreras 673-9745 Worship 
 Gay Cunningham 652-3654 Growth 
 Jim Horvath 773-6790 Facilities 
Class of 2016 Ruth Ann Horvath 773-6790 Clerk of Session 
 Carolyn Jentzer 673-0442 Fellowship 
 Pebble Mowery 673-9185 Senior Ministries 
 Chris Schleter 627-9048 Mission/Outreach 

Deacons: 
Moderator Tineke Ingold 
Class of 2014 Ron Smith, Molly Bass, Doris Thomas 
Class of 2015 Dottie Malcolmson, Judy Stringham, Tineke 

Ingold 
Class of 2016 Don Fennell, Shirley Fennell, Fred Hampton, 

Jan Hirschi, Janice Klein, Bob Morgan, 
Evelyn Morgan, Shirley Fromknecht 

 

Treasurer's Report 
As of July 31, 2013 

 

General Fund Receipts: $ 11,655.38 Building Fund Cash:  $ 78,850.39 Memorial Fund Balance: $ 931.83 
General Fund Expenditures: $ 13,777.70 Loan Balance: $ 180,228.00 Capital Reserve Fund Balance $ 28,176.76 
General Fund Balance: $ 12,484.90 Net Building Fund: $ (101,377.61) 



 

 

 

 

 

 


